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Fire Department Receives FEMA Firefighter Grant 

School Levies on the August 7, 2012 Ballot 
On Tuesday, August 7th, Bethel Local Schools will have two levies on the ballot.  The first is a 2 
mil levy for Permanent Improvements.  This levy is a renewal, thus no new taxes.  The second 
levy is a 7 mil levy for Operating Expenses.  This levy is a replacement of an existing 7 mil levy in 
order to adjust for inflation and reduced funding from the state.  For a $100,000 home, it will result 
in an increase of $4.44 per month, should the levy pass.  Larry Smith, superintendent of Bethel 
Local Schools explained “The administration has actively and successfully worked to reduce costs 
over the past few years.  We eliminated eleven staff positions, increased the ac-
tivity fee for students and many other measures.  However, every school district 
in Ohio has seen significant cuts to funding from the state and at the same time, 
everyone’s costs for fuel, healthcare, light bulbs and even paper continue to rise”. 
 
If you would like additional information on the school levies, contact Lori Sebas-
tian, levy Chairwoman, at 667.4893 or Larry Smith at 845.9414 or visit the web-
site www.bethellevy.org 

In mid-March, the Board of Trustees was notified by the Federal Emer-
gency Management Agency (FEMA) that the Bethel Township Fire De-
partment had been awarded a 2011 FEMA Assistance to Firefighters 
Grant (AFG) in the amount of $111,000.00 for the purchase of new 
equipment and training.  The grant requires 5% matching funds by the 
Township, which amounts to $5,500.00. 

The grant requested assistance in purchasing: 

• 800Mhz radios for all eight (8) Department vehicles and an additional 14 portable radios for on 
scene communication at a total cost of 65,600.00.  These new radios will allow for better com-
munication with the Miami County 911 Center in Troy, on scene communication, as well as 
communication when providing or receiving mutual aid from surrounding communities. 

• $15,000.00 for the purchase of 10 complete sets of new protective equipment for firefighters.  
Funds will be used to buy helmets, boots, and protective jackets and pants. 

 Continued on Page 4 

Don’t Forget to Vote on Tuesday, August 7th!  Polls are open from 6:30AM until 7:30PM. 

Phoneton Sewer Project:  Message from Sheriff Cox 
During the first week of July, Miami County Sheriff Charles Cox was alerted to a 
scam concerning driveway repair in the Phoneton Sewer Project area.  Sheriff Cox 
issued the following PRESS RELEASE: 

The Miami County Sheriff’s Office would like to alert Bethel Township residents of a 
scam involving driveway repair.  A local contractor has been contacting residents in Bethel who 
had their driveways damaged during the installation of the sanitary line in the SR 202/Phoneton 
area.  The contractor offers to repair the damage and bills the resident telling the resident they can 
take the receipt to the county for reimbursement.  The Sheriff’s Office has contacted the local con-
tractor and warned them that should any more complaints be received, a fraud complaint would be 
initiated.   
Continued on Page 4 
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On the ballot in November, will be several items for township voters to consider.   
School Board:  There are three seats up for election in November.  Two current school board 
members, Scott Hawthorn and Joe Solch as well as newcomer Brian Moore are all running unop-
posed for these positions.  School board members serve a four year term and there are five school 
board members. 
Township Trustee:  There are two township trustee positions that are up for election.  Two cur-
rent trustees, Jerry Hirt and Beth van Haaren, are running unopposed.  There are three township 
trustees and one fiscal officer in a township.  All positions are four year terms.   
3.8 mil Renewal Tax Levy:  This is a renewal of the 3.8 mil Bethel Township General Fund Levy 
originally passed in August 2003.  It was renewed for an additional five years in 2008. The pur-
pose of the 3.8 mil levy was, and continues to be, a means of funding for a wide variety of pro-
grams and infrastructure that will help insure the future viability of the township and protect it 
from further annexation.  This is a renewal levy so there are no new taxes.  This levy is a five year 
levy.  
0.6 mil Renewal Tax Levy:  This is a Troy/Miami County Public Library levy.   All Miami Coun-
ty residents will vote on this levy, which was originally approved by voters in 2009.  The purpose 
of this levy is to provide local funding for the Troy/Miami County library.  Bethel Local Schools 
and other Bethel residents have access to the Miami County Bookmobile as a result of this levy.  
This is a renewal levy so there are no new taxes.  This is a five year levy. 
 
If you have additional questions about what is on the ballot on November 5th, please contact the 
Miami County Board of Elections at 440-3900 during normal business hours. 

On the Ballot November 5th 

Beginning with the November 2013 election, Bethel South Central precinct will be split into two 
precincts.  The new precincts will be defined as: 

 Voters who live in Bethel Township on properties NOT annexed to Huber Heights, will remain 
in Bethel South Central precinct and will continue to vote at the new West Charleston Church 
of the Brethren, located just north of 571 on SR 202. 

 Voters who live on property that was formerly part of Bethel Township but was annexed to 
Huber Heights (Parktowne, Windbrooke, and Carriage Trails) will be voting at the Fire station 
in Brandt.   This new precinct will be called Bethel - Huber Heights.  Voters in this precinct 
vote on Bethel School District issues.  They do not vote on Bethel Township issues. 

The board of elections will be sending notification out to the residents whose precinct location has 
changed.  If you have additional questions about your precinct or your voting location, please con-
tact the Miami County Board of Elections at 440-3900 during normal business hours. 

New Precinct Designation 

Don’t Forget to Vote!!  
Tuesday, November 5 

Polls are open 
7 am to 7 pm 

Beggars Night  
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Zoning Update 
Zoning Certificates Issued: 
ZC-15-13  7245 Us Route 40  Accessory Building 
ZC-16-13 6159 Us Route 40   Swimming Pool 
ZC-17-13 8866 State Route 202  Swimming Pool 
ZC-18-13 6737 US Route 40  Accessory Building 
ZC-19-13 6240 Palmer   Deck   
ZC-20-13 5165 Us Route 40  Swimming Pool 
ZC-21-13 4580 Rudy     Swimming Pool 
ZC-22-13 4515 State Route 202  Accessory Building 
ZC-23-13 7490 State Route 201  Accessory Building 
ZC-24-13 8140 Wildcat   Accessory Building 
Bethel Township Zoning Commission (ZC): 

The Zoning Commission did not meet for the month of July.  The Zoning Commission met in regular session in August 
to hear the following case: 

ZC-04-13: A request from Gordon & Debra West, 8263 US Route 40 to rezone the property located at 8263 US Route 
40 from A-2 General Agriculture to a combination of A-1 Domestic Agriculture and B-3 Highway Business to allow for 
a potential lot split on ground used for residential and commercial purposes.  The request passed. 

The Zoning Commission met in September for a workshop meeting to review changes to the Bethel Township Zoning 
Resolution.   The ZC meets on the fourth Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m. in the Bethel Township Meeting Room. 

Bethel Township Board of Zoning Appeals (BZA): 

The BZA did not meet for the months of July, August or September.  The BZA meets on the fourth Thursday of the 
month at 6:30 p.m. in the Bethel Township Meeting Room. 

Public notice for both the Zoning Commission and the Board of Zoning Appeals meetings are posted in the news section 
of the Township web site at www.betheltownship.org, and in the Troy Daily News.  Additionally, residents within 300’ 
of the requesting property are notified by first class mail as per the Bethel Township Zoning Resolution and the Ohio 
Revised Code. 

Fire and EMS Runs to Date: 
Runs from 06/01/13-9/19/13:   EMS 76    Fire 21    TOTAL  97 

Runs YTD :  EMS  242  Fire 62  TOTAL  304 

Fire Department Open House 

Please JOIN US for the Bethel Township Fire Department Open House  
Sunday, October 6 from 2 to 4 pm.   
Please drop by and meet the firefighters, climb in a fire truck, paint a pump-
kin or just enjoy the delicious food.    

October is National Fire Prevention Month.  The Open House will be held at 
the Fire Station in Brandt (8735 South Second Street).  For more information, 
contact the Bethel Township Fire Department at 845.4274. 
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Interested in volunteering to give a helping hand and spruce up Bethel Township? 
Tipp City Area United Way, Tipp Monroe Community Services, and America in Bloom invite you to participate in the 
Day of Caring which has been scheduled for Saturday, April 20!  Opportunities are available to help in Bethel Town-
ship, Monroe Township or Tipp City.   
This is a day when community volunteers partner with local agencies to come together for a few hours to clean, paint, 
wash windows, mulch or do minor repair work for folks within our community needing a little help.  If you wish to vol-
unteer or someone you know is in need of this type of assistance, call the United Way office at 669-3863 or send an 
email to deb.carr@tippcityauw.org or call Tipp Monroe Community Services at 667-8631 or send an email to  tmcom-
services@bizwoh.rr.com.  

Since starting up in 2004, and moving the operation to Bethel in 2008, things have come a 
long way for Steve Weichbrodt.  Steve is the owner of Heirloom Woodworks and has the 
good fortune of utilizing his passion for woodworking on a daily basis.  The main demand to 
date is for custom cabinetry, however; the purchase of a new Omnitech CNC machine now 
allows Steve to offer a broader range of products including more furniture pieces and group-
ings.  This machine allows patterns and cuts to be recreated exactly each time.  This saves 
time and manpower, reducing production time and keeping the overhead low.    

Even though the new machine increases efficiency there is no shortcut on quality.  When 
asked what sets his products apart from others, Steve stated “with my products people get 
what they want, not just what they need”.  One look at the end results of the work and that 
statement is apparent.   The quality wood and natural grain patterns are truly stunning.   

Some of the products used in the process are outsourced such as turnings and raised panel 
doors.  Steve uses local business to provide those 
products.  The raised panel doors come from a 
shop in Camden.  Steve states “there are specialties that these shops perform, 
to keep cost and overhead down it makes sense to use what they specialize 
in”.   

When asked who his clientele are, Steve stated that most of his work comes 
from contractors but he also does direct sales.  So if you are in need of quality 
custom cabinets and furniture at affordable pricing contact Steve on his cell 
phone at 937-430-0394 or e-mail at heirloomwoodworks@gmail.com.  Steve 
is located at 5930 Rudy Road. 

Volunteer Opportunity 

Bethel Business Spotlight 

New Fire Chief 
Bethel Township welcomes a new Fire Chief, former assistant fire chief, Andy 
Ehrhart.  Andy has over 20 years in the fire service.  He spent 10 years at Harrison 
Township Fire department and achieved the rank of Captain.  Andy was also on the 
Butler Township fire department for another 10 years and rose to the rank of lieu-
tenant.  Andy’s promotion follows the departure of Bethel Township Administra-
tor, Mike Gebhart who also served as our Public Safety Officer.  In addition to 
serving in the Fire Department, Andy continues on as the Director of Planning and 
Zoning for the township.  Please join us in welcoming Andy to his new position. 

Lisa Ehrhart presents the Chief’s Badge to her husband, Andy Ehrhart, at the swearing in ceremony. 
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The winter months will soon be upon us and bring the challenges of driving in snowy, icy  and/or wet conditions.  The 
Bethel Township Road Department makes every effort to keep roadways as safe as possible during inclement weather.   
Snow removal tips 
To help snow removal crews complete each snow event in the most efficient manner, the Road Department asks resi-
dents to do the following: 

 Remove any objects near roadways that could potentially be struck during snow and ice removal. 
 Don’t pass a snow plow unless absolutely necessary. 
 Allow plenty of stopping distance and keep a safe distance behind the plow trucks.  This also reduces the chanc-

es of loose material hitting your vehicle. 
 Never assume that the snow plow operator can see you.  Every plow truck has blind spots that reduce side and 

rear visibility. 
 Delay non-essential travel until after the roads have been cleared. 
 Keep headlights on low beam. 
 When clearing your driveway, do not push the snow out into the street.  This can create a danger to motorists.   
 To avoid clearing your driveway entrance repeatedly, wait until the plow truck has completed clearing the road-

way.  Pile snow to the left side of drive as you face your house, specifically when clearing near the road.  This 
will prevent the plow from dragging the pile across your driveway apron. 

Plowing responsibilities 
Not all roadways within Bethel Township are maintained by Bethel Township.  Certain roadways are maintained by oth-
er government agencies or private concerns.  The Bethel Township Road Department maintains approximately 26 miles 
of the 75 miles of roadway in the Township. 

 The Ohio Department of Transportation (937) 339-1921 maintains all state routes. 
 The Miami County Engineer’s Office (937) 440-5656 maintains County roads.  In our township, county roads 

are Bellefontaine, Elizabeth—Bethel, Palmer, Studebaker, Scarff (north of New Carlisle Road), Dayton-Brandt, 
Ross, Sullivan and Rudy. 

 Streets in mobile home parks are maintained by the owners of the park. 
 Private drives and lanes are not maintained by the Township. 

Road Maintenance 

Bethel Business Spotlight 
Thirty four years ago in a shop behind his home, Ken 
Bender started Circle Body Repair.  Since 1997, Ken 
has based his business in Bethel Township.  Circle 
Body Repair is a full service truck and automobile 
body repair center that can handle both foreign and do-
mestic products.   

Ken states “we can handle anything from your classic 
car, up to up to today’s most current vehicles.”   With a 
clean and efficient shop as well as two employees, Cir-
cle Body Repair handles hundreds of vehicles every 
year.  Whether its insurance work or pay on your own, 
they can handle your body repair needs.   

When asked what sets his business apart, Ken stated “I provide quality work at an affordable price”.  Ken also offers ser-
vices such as towing and undercoating.  Circle Body Repair is located at 8715 S. State Route 202 and Ken Bender can be 
reached at 937-845-3450 or e-mail at circlebody@aol.com.  Business hours are M-F 8-5 and Sat. 9-2. 
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Miami County 
8735 South Second Street—Brandt 
Tipp City, Ohio 45371 

Phone: 937-845-8472 
Fax: 937-845-7316 
Email: www.betheltownship.org 

Bethel Township Trustees  

December 
  4 Historical Society Meeting, 7 PM 
10 Trustees Regular Business Meeting, 7 PM 
17 Co. Planning Commission Mtg. in Troy, 7:30 PM       
17 Trustees Regular Business Meeting, 7 PM 
19 Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting, 6:30 PM 
 Zoning Commission Meeting, 7:30 PM 

October 
  2 Historical Society Meeting, 7 PM       
  8 Trustees Regular Business Meeting, 7 PM 
15  Co. Planning Commission Mtg. in Troy, 7:30 PM 
22 Trustees Regular Business Meeting, 7 PM 
24 Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting, 6:30 PM 
 Zoning Commission Meeting, 7:30 PM 
 
November 
  5         Election Day 
  6 Historical Society Meeting, 7PM 
12 Trustees Regular Business Meeting, 7 PM 
19 Co. Planning Commission Mtg. in Troy, 7:30 PM 
21 Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting, 6:30 PM  
             Zoning Commission Meeting, 7:30 PM 
26 Trustees Regular Business Meeting, 7 PM 
Please note: 
The Board of Trustees meets in Workshop Session on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of 
each month @ 8:30AM in the Township Building in Brandt.  Please check the  
Township’s website at www.betheltownship.org for Workshop Session cancellations. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

PRESORTED STANDARD 
U.S. POSTAGE                  

PAID                                    
TIPP CITY, OH                 

PERMIT #22 

All meetings are held in the Bethel Township Community Room, 8735 S. Second Street-Brandt unless otherwise noted.                 
All meetings are subject to cancellation. 

VISIT US ON THE WEB AT  WWW. BETHELTOWNSHIP.ORG 

Trustee Jerry Hirt                                                      
ph. 667.1083                                              
jerry.hirt@betheltownship.org 

Trustee Beth van Haaren                                           
ph. 477.0289 
beth.vanhaaren@betheltownship.org 

Trustee Cliff Wray                                                     
ph. 845.9920               
cliff.wray@betheltownship.org 

Bethel Local Schools invites you to view the proposed 
facility additions to the school.  All meetings will be held 
in the Bethel Auditorium.  Come 
join us and get the information! 

Wednesday 10/9 @ 6:50 PM—
a light supper will be served. 
Sunday 10/27 @ 3 PM 
Monday 11/11 @ 7 PM 
3 opportunities to view the 
plans and ask questions!  
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Interested in volunteering to give a helping hand and spruce up Bethel Township? 
Tipp City Area United Way, Tipp Monroe Community Services, and America in Bloom invite you to participate in the 
Day of Caring which has been scheduled for Saturday, April 20!  Opportunities are available to help in Bethel Town-
ship, Monroe Township or Tipp City.   
This is a day when community volunteers partner with local agencies to come together for a few hours to clean, paint, 
wash windows, mulch or do minor repair work for folks within our community needing a little help.  If you wish to vol-
unteer or someone you know is in need of this type of assistance, call the United Way office at 669-3863 or send an 
email to deb.carr@tippcityauw.org or call Tipp Monroe Community Services at 667-8631 or send an email to  tmcom-
services@bizwoh.rr.com.  

Since starting up in 2004, and moving the operation to Bethel in 2008, things have come a 
long way for Steve Weichbrodt.  Steve is the owner of Heirloom Woodworks and has the 
good fortune of utilizing his passion for woodworking on a daily basis.  The main demand to 
date is for custom cabinetry, however; the purchase of a new Omnitech CNC machine now 
allows Steve to offer a broader range of products including more furniture pieces and group-
ings.  This machine allows patterns and cuts to be recreated exactly each time.  This saves 
time and manpower, reducing production time and keeping the overhead low.    

Even though the new machine increases efficiency there is no shortcut on quality.  When 
asked what sets his products apart from others, Steve stated “with my products people get 
what they want, not just what they need”.  One look at the end results of the work and that 
statement is apparent.   The quality wood and natural grain patterns are truly stunning.   

Some of the products used in the process are outsourced such as turnings and raised panel 
doors.  Steve uses local business to provide those 
products.  The raised panel doors come from a 
shop in Camden.  Steve states “there are specialties that these shops perform, 
to keep cost and overhead down it makes sense to use what they specialize 
in”.   

When asked who his clientele are, Steve stated that most of his work comes 
from contractors but he also does direct sales.  So if you are in need of quality 
custom cabinets and furniture at affordable pricing contact Steve on his cell 
phone at 937-430-0394 or e-mail at heirloomwoodworks@gmail.com.  Steve 
is located at 5930 Rudy Road. 

Volunteer Opportunity 

Bethel Business Spotlight 

New Fire Chief 
Bethel Township welcomes a new Fire Chief, former assistant fire chief, Andy 
Ehrhart.  Andy has over 20 years in the fire service.  He spent 10 years at Harrison 
Township Fire department and achieved the rank of Captain.  Andy was also on the 
Butler Township fire department for another 10 years and rose to the rank of lieu-
tenant.  Andy’s promotion follows the departure of Bethel Township Administra-
tor, Mike Gebhart who also served as our Public Safety Officer.  In addition to 
serving in the Fire Department, Andy continues on as the Director of Planning and 
Zoning for the township.  Please join us in welcoming Andy to his new position. 

Lisa Ehrhart presents the Chief’s Badge to her husband, Andy Ehrhart, at the swearing in ceremony. 


